
 

STAFF REPORT 

Regular City Commission 

June 13, 2024 

  

To: Elected Officials 

From: Dale L. Martin, City Manager 

Date: June 7, 2024 

Item Name: Resolution 2024-34, a resolution of the City of Flagler Beach, Florida, approving an 
expenditure to Rogers Environmental Inc., for the installation of 10,750 linear feet 
of sand fencing providing for conflict and effective date. 

Background:  The City Commission has long sought to have sand-fencing installed along the northern limits of 
Highway A1A to serve as a physical barrier to protect dunes and vegetation. The Florida Department of 
Transportation has donated the fencing and posts, which have been delivered to the City. Mr. Rob Smith, 
Sanitation Director, has coordinated the logistics of storage, preparation, installation, and disposal with the 
contractor.  

The contractor had originally submitted a proposal in June, 2023, and, at staff request, has provided a revised 
proposal for the same project. 

Fiscal Impact: The proposal from Rogers Environmental is for $204,250 (last year’s proposal was $190,597.50). 
The project will require a budget amendment, transferring $200,000 from the General Fund, Fund Balance 
(Reserves) to the General Fund, City Commission Department, Improvements (Expense Line 001.5111.606300). 

Staff Recommendation: Staff recommends approval of Resolution 2024-34. 

 
Attachments: Resolution 2024-34 
   Invoice from Rogers Environmental 

 


